

# Read Through the Bible

As we start the new year, let us all commit ourselves to once again reading through the Bible. There will be reading cards available for each month. Pick up the card for January in the lobby on the table with the tithe box or print one from the church website.

#### Lost and Found

Our Lost and Found has numerous items that need to be returned to their owners. Please check the table in the lobby for anything that you may have left at church. All unclaimed items will be donated to Grace Works.

## Sunday School Resumes Next Sunday

Sunday School will resume next Sunday, January 12<sup>th</sup>. Pastor Grant will be teaching our adult class on the Keystones. Copies of his Keystone books will be available for purchase on the bookshelf in the foyer.

## Ladies' Bible Study

The Ladies' Bible Study on evangelism continues for the winter season, as we complete our study of Scripture with Learning Evangelism from Jesus by Jerram Barrs. Join us on Tuesday, January 14<sup>th</sup> at Susan Comer's home from 6:30-7:30 PM. Contact Karen Grant (karen@parishpres.org) with any questions.

#### Book of the Month

Pick up a copy of the new book of the month entitled Lifting Hands Eyes Wide Open: How Jesus' Prayer Empowers Christian Worldview by Gerry Wisz. This is a study of the way Jesus taught his disciples to pray in the Lord's prayer and how this informs a Christian's view of the world. It is an excellent way to grow in how to pray with a renewed pursuit of God in this new year. Plan to purchase a copy from the bookshelf today.

## Prayer Board

According to Charles Spurgeon, "Prayer is the breath, the watchword, the comfort, the strength, the honor of a Christian." Be sure to stop by the prayer board in our lobby each week to take a prayer request and to leave a prayer request.



There is a Nursing Mom's Room inside the kitchen. E-mail prayer requests to prayer@parishpres.org Visiting Parish? Feel free to email or call: office@parishpres.org / 615-574-1029 4150 Clovercroft Rd, Franklin, TN 37067

#### Women's Training Network

Parish ladies, there will be a Gospel Coalition Conference in the Memphis area February 28-29 that you might be interested in attending. This is a training for women to use Scripture for their own growth and for service in God's Kingdom. Visit this website for more information:

thegospelcoalition.org/womens\_training\_network

### **Emmaus Ministry Opportunities**

The Emmaus ministry provides a class for special needs students during the sermon portion of our service. For more information or to sign up to be a part of this important ministry, please contact Helen Soyster (hsoyster@comcast.net).

#### **Bulletin Board**

Please check the bulletin boards in the lobby for additional announcements, missionary updates, and community happenings.



# Calendar

Today—

Worship 8:30 and 11 AM

Tuesday—

Men's Bible Study (Thompson's Station): 6 AM

Wednesday—

Men's Bible Study (Parish): 6 AM

### Nursery Volunteers for Next Week

First Service—Bettyann Henderson & Grant Riley Sunday School—Dara Easterday & Sue Jeffers Second Service—Rosalia Mastroberti & Elizabeth Parolini

#### Emmaus Volunteers

1/5—Ray Ware & Jamie Parolini 1/12—Jimmy Allen & Helper

## Linens

January—Allison Burr

Send questions or new announcements to: announcements@parishpres.org